Dummerston Development Review Board
Meeting 7-20-2021 Via Zoom and in person at Town Office

Attendants of site visits and meeting: Alan McBean, Josh Pacheco, Cami Elliott, Roger Jasaitis, Sam Farwell, Amy Wall, John Quain, Eric Lineback, and Ed Anthes.

Attending only meeting: Mike Pletcher

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM by chair Alan McBean. June minutes were accepted with updates. Roger informed the board that there are 3 applications for August. The meeting for August will be the 17th. Alan read the warning and swore in all interested parties. 

Hearing for review of Permit #3585: Green Mountain Conservancy, Inc., Conditional Use – Parking Area, Signage began at 7:11 PM. Sam Farwell stated the fulfillment of the permit was coming along with improvements to the entrance / berm / entrance to the trail sign (which had been moved from area stated in application) with work being done for the Southern screen. Ed Anthes echoed Sam and mentioned that provision 3 from the Decision and Conditions was being followed. Eric Lineback presented his issue with the Eastern berm not being adequate and there being “visual pollution” especially in the winter months when the site was to have “no plan to open”. Eric stated the Southern berm was good. Eric mentioned that people were parking outside the parking area (notably the “sixth” spot) causing road flow issues and annoyances. Eric suggested the website and social media for Deer Run be updated to inform the public of closures to the area. Mike Pletcher presented his view of the project and stating that he was closer than any other abutter and had no issue. Mike stated he did not experience issues with parking / no head light issues / never saw a car a night, but did mention the issue with a car parked in the “sixth” spot as a problem. Mike continued he had “no ill effects”. John Quain (via zoom) presented an issue with the mud that caused people to not be able to make it in to the parking area and some had parked at the entrance (stating an instance were a car was stuck at the entrance and a four wheeled vehicle was parked next to it as it could not enter). John seconded Eric’s statement and mentioned a need for rules for parking to be apparent / medical issue evacuation due to parking issues and parking in road / fixing the lot during mud season. John mentioned an issue with sound to which Mike refuted stating he had none and lived closer. John state another neighbor was plowing the area during the winter. Sam stated he did not realize the plowing was happening and once notified he pleaded with Eric to not have issue as people enjoyed snow shoeing there. John / Mike / Eric all agreed the winter use was and caused issues. Ed seconded Sam and the users wants to keep the trail open during the winter and mentioned that allowing its use at that time was a condition of a grant they received (not previously mentioned). Ed mentioned a need for additional parking. Roger seconded the question of winter use to which the session deliberated with a mention of a differing barrier with a sign stating the area was closed due to conditions, the “sixth” space would be removed, and plowing would have to be contracted. Sam and Ed repeated the need for more spaces and John stated the first permit should be fulfilled before additions were made. In closing Sam stated that communication would need to be full circle as John’s issues were not presented in open communication like Eric’s were; to which he relayed his email address as the best form of communication. This hearing closed at 8:06 PM.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Hearing for review of Permit #3595: Amy Wall; Black Birch Properties LLC, Conditional Use - Commercial Parking began at 8:07 PM. Amy (via zoom) presented planting had occurred to match similar trees and coverage nearby / stated they were spaced according to planting instructions / arranged 2 lines of trees to give cover and correct spacing / mentioned she could plant Wild Plum in spaces. Alan McBean questioned the spacing and the fact that in one year the barrier was to be solid at that point and given current growth that it was not going to happen. Amy agreed that it did not appear to be and that she would add a third line to the front (closer to road) in the gaps to cover. Hearing and public meeting closed at 8:14 PM.

Respectfully submitted, 
Joshua Pacheco – DRB Member
